CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 22nd October 2014.
Attendees:N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Daly, B.Hill, T.Holmes, D.Johnson, D.Vaux, T.Onions, I.Hamilton
Apologies: G.Cook, M.Neave, B.Overington, P.Tustain, S.Arlin, I.Swales
Matters Arising 
P.Tustain and N.Oram to facilitate the individual numbers issue for players to play in the County Cup, vice having to have a separate set of numbers from the League numbers. This has been chased with the GFA who have also asked Don Fletcher for his thoughts. Completed.
Action on I.Swales from the Futures meeting where he is going to put together a questionnaire to be sent out to clubs for ideas for the future direction of the League. First draft to be issued to Committee Members to review.
League Secretary emailed all clubs in Division 1 to let them know about the Star Division 1 withdrawal.
League Secretary emailed all clubs in Division D6 to let them know about Swindon Village Bowmen Division 6 withdrawal. 

Still awaiting Gala Wilton Secretary regarding his recent mitigation rewording.

Article appeared in the Echo as a tribute to Reg Eaton. This was a fitting article very well written. Thanks from the Committee to both Gordon and Ben for completing this.
Nothing further back from Winchcombe Town in regards to an historic complaint that the club felt the League were less than fair with them. 

GFA now looking at the verbal complaint made from a member of the public whilst watching the Hatherley v Cheltenham United game at ASA. This is no longer a League Management issue to discuss further.  (Update – The GFA have today decided to charge the named Hatherley Referee)
Action on John and Nick to advance the Charity Cup competition draws completed.
League Secretary informed CBC that Swindon Village Bowmen have withdrawn from the League so would no longer be playing at Swindon Village. 
League Secretary
Bristol Street Motors are looking to increase their awareness and maximise the return for their sponsorship money. They have a media company who work for the Vertu Group who are now actively looking at the coverage the League gets. 

Rob Morrison and Ben Hill are doing great bits of work to get the stories out in the Gloucestershire Echo and the new free paper The Cheltenham Standard. 

However, some clubs are not co-operating when asked for match reports and player profiles. So we really need to ask clubs if they wish to go down this path and see the league fees increase or actually co-operate and send information in. 

This is not onerous and really does help to sell the League and gain valuable extra interest. 

Committee agreed that this is an important piece of work and will therefore be a management instruction. Any club not complying when asked will be charged under League Rule 5H. 
Action on Ian H to email all clubs with this instruction.

Rob will actually be away on business from 30/11 to 20/12, so Ben Hill has agreed to take this on and speak to Rob. 
Action on Ben Hill.

Jon Palmer has now left the Echo to take up a full time post at Cheltenham Town as well as doing the sports writing for the Cheltenham Standard. 

Preview for the Saturday ahead now appears in the Echo on a Thursday vice a Saturday. 

The Cheltenham Standard comes out once a week on a Thursday. 
Swindon Village Bowmen have now settled all of their payments due to the League so their players are now free to sign for other clubs. Action on Ian H to inform the Registration and Swindon Village Bowmen Secretaries. 
Situation whereby the sponsored game at Bishops Cleeve was on/off/on/off/on to be resolved by League Secretary and League Chairman talking to Bishops Cleeve Chairman. 
Action on John H to provide Ian H with an email address for the BC Chairman then Nick O and Ian H to set up a meeting. 

I would also like to explore the possibility of holding Semi-Finals and Finals on grounds around the league vice holding them all at the same place. This to be discussed at the next Charity Cup Sub – Committee Meeting. 
Iain Sercombe – New Car Sales Manager at Bristol Street and now in charge of the sponsorship with the League would like to have a charity football match against a League representative side. I have already sounded out both ASA and Winchcombe in regards to use of their 3G pitches to facilitate this and have a range of dates in mind. We need to plan this, look to get a manager, kit and formulate a plan for a the players we use. 

This is a big deal to Bristol Street and would make great PR for both them and League. 

Venues/dates will now be sought. Once this is known a manager, kit and plan for which players to be used will be completed by email by the Management Committee. 

Action on Ian H to email Iain Sercombe that this is backed by the league and also to ascertain the standard of the players that Bristol Street will put out.

Correspondence
Appeal by Fintan heard at 19:30 in relation to their player Lee Yeates. 
Fintan represented by Club Secretary Jeff Carbin and Club Treasurer/Administrator Matt Roberts. 

League Management Committee upheld the appeal and Lee Yeates is now free to complete a transfer form and sign for Fintan. Action on League Treasurer to return Fintan’s appeal fee.
Email received by League Secretary asking for information on former League Referee Darren Bell. No information given and email duly passed to the GFA. 
Email from Dave Pitts – Leckhampton Rovers Secretary thanking those that assisted his stand in whilst he was on Holiday. 

Email from John Green –GNSL Secretary thanking Pete Daly for releasing referees at short notice to cover his league games. It is good to help each other out where we can. 

Email from Cheltenham Athletic reporting an issue with the club referee in their away game v Bredon on the 4th October. As this was a serious allegation and was reported to the League, the League was duty bound to report this to the GFA. Chris Lucker reported that the outcome of the match cannot be questioned as the club referee was agreed by both clubs prior to the start of the game. However Chris advised Cheltenham Athletic to get in touch with the WFA as Bredon are a WFA club and let them look at it. The league may look at it again if the WFA deem it advisable to do so following their investigations.  

GFA
Email from Chris Lucker regarding a player playing for Cheltenham Athletic who was serving a suspension. This player had his suspension increased.
Rule Offences
See report from I.Swales. 
It was noted and very pleasing that the level of Rule Infringements was extremely low this month.

Clubs should be congratulated for their efforts. 

Treasurers Report
Matt is working but has asked the League Secretary to chase up what is the situation with CSAD in regards to their chair purchases as nothing has been heard from them. 
Matt reported that he had emailed several clubs who have failed so far to settle their invoices. Clubs who have not settled their invoices by the end of the day today will be suspended. Then if the invoices are not settled by 6pm on Friday 24th October, they will not be permitted to play on Saturday 25th October.
Referees
Several reports from Referees experiencing a high level of abuse. Clubs need to be reminded to respect the Match Referee or we will be in danger of not being able to allocate Referees to games. 
Action on Pete D to email all referees re-iterating that abuse should not be tolerated and they should either caution or send players off who transgress in this manner. 

New League 
Rules for next season
 
Payment of officials to be completed prior to the commencement of a game. 
Disciplinary
Tony H raised the subject of a Cheltenham United signing Dale Walker. Dale Walker is actually on a sine die with the Staffordshire FA. Tony has also spoken to the GFA on this matter who back the leagues stance. 
Therefore until Cheltenham United present the official drivers licence of this player and not a photo copy, he will remain suspended. 

Action on Ian H to email Cheltenham United and ask for a swift conclusion of this matter. 

Fixtures
John H reports all is currently good with the fixtures and he hopes as well as the rest of the committee that they stay that way. 
Results 
Ben H reported that results were coming through well in the main. There was another glitch with full-time a few weeks ago which delayed some results coming in, but all was well by 7pm. 

Ben re-iterated the information in regards to the Echo and Jon Palmer and has already been in touch with Roger Jackson at the Echo. 
Registrations  
Phil sent his apologies.

Any Other Business
Dave V stated form his roles as both a Club Secretary and a new Referee that he felt it would be beneficial if clubs were instructed to pay Referees prior to the commencement of a game. He always tries to do this at Shurdington. The Committee were in agreement that this was a good idea as it saves time and any issues after a game. 
Action on Ian H to check this is in order with the GFA. 

(GFA confirmed it was, so this will be the instruction for the rest of the season and will be changed in the rules for next season. )

Ben H suggested it was a good idea to get Bristol Street attendance at our Club meeting in January so they can talk about the promotion cheques. The Committee all agreed. 

Action on Ian H to invite either Iain Sercombe or Stuart Lamb to the meeting. 
Tony H reported that he witnessed as well as others an under 16 year old performing the duties of a Club Assistant Referee. Action on Ian H to write to all clubs reminding them that folks have to be 16 or over to be a Club AR. 
Action on Pete D to remind referees not to permit someone under 16 to take up this role. 
Tony H reported a potential problem with disciplinary offences being recorded on full-time. Some clubs appear to be doing this and some do no. This was instructed at the Club Meeting in August that this must happen. Action on Pete D to provide a form for all Referees to note cautions and sending offs in each game and email the form to himself, Tony H and Ian S. 

These forms will be checked and if clubs are still found not to be completing the records on full-time, they will be fined as per rule. 
NEXT MANAGEMENT MEETING – Wednesday November 26th  2014 at 7.00pm

